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closely associated question of sanitation. The problem will continue to be
greatest where water resources are limited - in arid and semi-arid areas - and in
areas experiencing increasing demographic pressure. In a general manner, an
improvement in the situation of women could bring about a reduction in mortality
and morbidity as well as better regulation of fertility and hence of population
growth, which would be beneficial for the environment and, ultimately, for women,
children and men.

Paragraph 29*

The issues of fertility rates and population growth should be treated in a
context that permits women to exercise effectively their rights in matters
pertaining to population concerns, including the basic right to control their own
fertility which forms an important basis for the enjoyment of other rights, as
stated in the report of the International Population Conference held at Mexico City
in 1984. 1/

Paragraph 30

It is expected that the ever-expanding communications network will be better
attuned than before to the concerns of women and that planners in this field will
provide increasing information on the objectives of the Decade - equality,
development and peace - on the Fbrward-looking Strategies, and on the issues
included in the subtheme - employment, health and education. All channels,
including computers, formal and non-formal education and the media, as well as
traditional mechanisms of communication involving the cultural media of ritual,
drama, dialogue, oral literature and music, should be used.

Paragraph 31

Political and governmental factors that are likely to affect prospects for the
achievement of progress by women during the period 1986-2000 will depend in large
measure upon the existence or absence of peace. If widespread international
tensions continue, with threats not only of nuclear catastrophe but also of
localized conventional warfare, then the attention of policy-makers will be
diverted from tasks directly and indirectly relevant to the advancement of women
and men, and vast resources will be further applied to military and related
activities. This should be avoided and these resources should be directed to the
improvement of humanity.

Paragraph 32

To promote their interests effectively, women must be able to enjoy their

right to take part in national and international decision-making processes,
including the right to dissent publicly and peacefully from their Government's

policies, and to mobilize to increase their participation in the promotion of peace
within and between nations.

* The Holy See delegation reserved its position with respect to
paragraph 29 because it had not joined in the consensus at the International
Conference on Population (Mexico City, 1984) and did not agree with the substance
of paragraph 29.
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